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State
mulls
desal
rules

Santa Cruz water director
believes local proposal
safe from mamr Phoh"'eS
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” SACRAMENTO — Water resource

” managers and desalination industry
representatives Wednesday urged a
state panel drafting changes to an
ocean management plan to consider
a policy that allows for evaluating
seawater projects on a case-by-case
basis.

As the number of proposed desali-
nation plants has
increased in recent
years, the state Water
Resources Control
Board is updating its
Water Quality Con-
trol Plan to include
recommendations
that could influence ¢
projects near con- KOCHER

struction, like a 50
million-gallon-per-

day facility in Carls-
bad, as well as those
still in the planning
stages. Santa Cruz
and neighboring
Soquel Creek Water
District are awaiting
an environmental

‘It's pretty clear
to me that,
even under the
most stringent
standards they
are proposing,
we can meet.
them because
our plant is so
small’

analysis due in late
fall on a plant that could generate 2.5
million gallons per day.

“It’s pretty clear to me that, even
under the most stringent standards
they are proposing, we can meet
them because our plant is so small,”
said Santa Cruz’s water director, Bill
Kocher, who attended the meeting
but did not address the board. “We
are not dealing with a lot in quanti-
ties of product and brine disposal.”

Water agencies throughout the
Central Coast and Southern Cali-
fornia are turning to desalination
to decrease groundwater overdraft-
ing, reduce reliance on state water
sources and improve fish habitat in
rivers and streams. But projects face
persistent concerns from regulators
about environmental effects, high
energy use and costs.

SEE DESAL ON A2

A2 THUI;\;SDAY, AUGUST 23, 2012




